
Response of the Police District Commander 

Hi Sam,

Supported by South Yorkshire Police:

The proposed extension to the PSPO has been reviewed. In the past three years, 168 fines for 
breaches of the Town Centre Public Spaces Protection Order have been issued and a further 39 fines 
have been issued to individuals who have allowed their dogs to foul on land open to the public. The 
requirement for this order remains current and appropriate. The extension will capture emerging 
needs and displacement from the original PSPO. 

Thanks

Steve

Stephen Chapman

Temp Chief Superintendent 744851

Rotherham District Commander

South Yorkshire Police

Main Street Police Station

Main Street

Rotherham

S60 1QY

T: 01709 832001 (Ext:722001)

M: 07464985282



12 August 2020

Sam Barstow

Community Safety and Street Scene

Regeneration and Environment

Wing B, Floor 2, 

Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council

Riverside House
Main Street
Rotherham, S60 1AE

Dear Sam

Public Space Protection Order Consultation

I write to support the proposal to extend the Public Space Protection Order for Rotherham town 
centre. I believe the existing PSPO has proved valuable in reducing anti-social behaviour in the 
centre and given the evidence provided by the police the extension is justified. 

All good wishes 

Dr Alan Billings 
South Yorkshire Police and Crime Commissioner


